ANNEX 2

Summary of Comments Received during Consultation

	Respondent
	Support proposal
	Comments
	Officer Comments

	Oxford City Council
	Yes
	Points to how the UTMC project generally has relations with objectives of West End project, SE Plan, and LDF, particularly in its operational strategies.
	The policy document will be discussed in more detail in the Cabinet Report.

Operational aspects noted here. 

	Vale of White Horse District Council
	Yes
	Concern about diversions and wants adequate inclusion of A34. Suggests decluttering where possible to minimise the additional environmental impact.
	Broadly agree with these comments. Cooperation with Highways Agency is being pursued. Redundant static signs will be identified and dismantled.

	South Oxfordshire District Council
	Yes
	Two sites in this Council’s area. Concern about choice of Green Belt and visual amenity in rural areas. Specifically Sandford on A4074 could be located further north and A40 westbound could be located closer to Thornhill.
	Not a formal planning issue but the concern of Planning Officers is acknowledged. We will liaise with them over details of the signs physical appearance and screening from adjacent countryside.

	Cherwell District Council
	Yes
	Some concern about diversions but would like to see roll out into its own Market Towns. OCC will need to discuss overall management with Highways Agency.
	Broadly agree with these comments and will ensure that satisfactory processes with Highways Agency occur.

Roll out dependent on future funding.

	West Oxfordshire District Council
	Yes
	Reserving judgement. 
	Asked about Eynsham Toll Bridge.

	Highways Agency
	-
	No objection. Some general broad comments received
	Noted that their response welcomes discussion

	Thames Valley Police
	-
	No objection
	Noted

	Councillor Terry Joslin
	-
	A34 and diversion issues at Sandford. Would the sign be better before the Sandford Turn.

Relation with Access to Oxford funding queried


	The sign can be seen well in advance of the turn.

Project links with specific Westgate funding and its more imminent timescale 

	Councillor Lesley Legge
	-
	How is A34 to be included


	Discussions about coordination are ongoing

	City Councillor Pressell
	-
	Botley Road and the Park and Ride are issues
	Noted but static signing covers a lot of the potential messaging near the site.

	City Councillor

Jean Fooks
	-
	Concern about who is responding from the City
	A full response was received from City council officers.


